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Mr Brendan Dobbie 
EDO NSW 
PO Box 868 
LISMORE  NSW  2480 

 
 
 
 
 

Dear Mr Dobbie 
 
Bundeena Coast Eco-lodge 

 
Thank you for your letter dated 21 June 2017. 

 
We have reviewed the wording of the OEH information that accompanied the Review of 
Environmental Factors (REF) for public consultation. 

 
The information incorrectly referred to the eco-tourism development in Bundeena, as having been 
approved by the NSW Land and Environment Court. 

 
Despite there being no legal obligation to, we have decided to undertake an additional period of 
public consultation and re-exhibit the REF provided by the applicant, RVA Australia Pty Ltd. Previous 
submissions will be considered as well as any additional submissions made during this period of 
community engagement. 

 
A decision will then be made on the access application in accordance with the requirements of s111 
of the Environmental  Planning and Assessment Act 1979 and s153C of the National Parks and 
Wildlife Act 1974. 

 
Yours sincerely 

 
 
 
 
 

ROBERT QUIRK 
Acting Executive Director 
Park Operations 
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